Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for July 7, 2010


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

July 7, 2010
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The July 7, 2010 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller

Terry Jones

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

ANNOUNCEMENTS  None

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of June 16, 2010.  Motion passed 4-0. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Jones, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$  73,740.53 General Fund (1)




$    6,554.36
 Fire Fund (4)



$  39,932.82 Sewer Fund (8)

$  17,242.75 EDU Fund (9)

$    6,683.36 Liquid Fuels  (35)

$144,153.82 Total  

REPORTS
Code Enforcement    The report for June was presented to the Board. Mr. Jones stated that the grass on the island in front of the Post Office is high again. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Jake Oxenford Sign  Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the sign for the Jake Oxenford field at Lake Drive Park. Motion passed 5-0. 
Seasonal Requirements Award  Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to award the seasonal requirements as highlighted on the attached spreadsheet. Motion passed 5-0. 
	
	Eastern 
	H & K 
	ejb 

	#3 Stone
	7.75
	7.98
	 

	#4 Stone 
	7.75
	7.77
	 

	#R4-Rip Rap
	12
	10
	 

	1/4" Stone
	9
	13.5
	 

	1B Stone
	no bid 
	9.24
	 

	2B Stone 
	8.2
	8.69
	 

	2A Aggregate
	5.75
	5
	 

	3A Aggregate
	6
	6
	 

	4A Aggregate
	7.65
	8
	 

	3/4" Aggregate
	5.9
	8.69
	 

	19mm-Binder Course PG64-22 0.3 to 3.0 million Esal's
	46
	50
	49.5

	9.5 mm-wearing course PG64-22 0.3 to 3.0 million Esal's
	51.5
	53
	54

	12.5 mm-wearing course PG 64-22 0.3 to 3.0 million Esal's
	51.5
	54
	55

	Temporary Cold Patch
	no bid 
	83
	80

	Permanent Cold Patch
	98
	113
	no bid 


SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Mr. Boland stated that he had contacted several banks that were interested in submitting a proposal for financing the new truck. He felt the banks would provide a lower interest rate than a lease. Mr. Yanos stated he had no problem looking at the proposals, however, he did not want to include the cost of a new police car in the financing package. Mr. Stepp wondered why the staff couldn’t solicit the proposals. Mr. Boland explained that the banks would be provided a letter that stated that 80% of the income earned from Amity’s loan would be tax exempt which is why they can offer a lower rate. It was the consensus of the Board to have Mr. Boland prepare the proposals for the next meeting. 
Mr. Jones asked about the recycling contract with JP Mascaro, if the contract was changed to single stream collection could the price be renegotiated. Mr. Boland said that would require rebidding the contract. Mr. Jones stated he would like to be involved with a meeting with Mascaro to discuss the recycling collection. 

NEW BUSINESS

Approval to Advertise For Snow Plowing   Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to authorize the advertising changing the due date from July 21 to August 4 to allow the bidders to have more time to prepare their bids. Motion passed 5-0. 

Animal Ordinance Discussion  Matt Gonder was present to discuss the animal ordinance. The Chief discussed his interpretation of the ordinance. Chief Shuebrook explained that he and Mr. Gonder disagree on what constitutes control. The Chief stated that once the dog steps on the sidewalk it is a violation of the ordinance. He stated that he has talked to the dog owner and told him the same. Mr. Yanos stated it was difficult to legislate for less than responsible people. Mr. Gonder stated he would like the Board to tell the dog owner to have the dog on a leash. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to have the Solicitor send a letter and a copy of the ordinance to the dog owner stating that the Township will not tolerate any violation of this ordinance. Motion passed 5-0. The Chief will investigate whether the dog has a current dog license. 
Zoning Hearing Recommendation – Graefe  The applicant is requesting side yard setback from 40’ to 23’. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to recommend the zoning hearing board grant relief for the applicant. Motion passed 5-0. 
Rendi Sewer Easement Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the execution of the Rendi sewer easement agreement. Motion passed 5-0. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.  Mr. Yanos explained that the Township had been notified of a repair/recall of lighting poles which apparently were installed at Hill Road Park. Mr. Weber was notified and will have a structural engineer inspect the lights in the morning. The secretary will email the results of the inspection to the Board. 
Mr. Lyon presented a six month financial analysis to the Board. 
Route 662 will be paved this summer by PennDOT. Steve Loomis will attend the pre-construction meeting on Thursday. 
Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the engineer to proceed with preparing the bid documents for the Geiger Road Bridge project. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Lyon reported that Amity Fire Company had updated their run cards and submitted them to the County. Mr. Jones suggested having a meeting with Monarch Fire Company and Mr. Gottshall of the Berks County EMS when the Manager returns. 
Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to accept the resignation of Bob Hoeveler from the EAC with regrets. Motion passed 5-0. 

Sam Bartman Jr. is working with Tim Faithful of the road crew this week as part of community service. 

The Board discussed repairing or replacing the truck body of the 91 International. Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to authorize the repair of the body at a cost of $3108.40. After more discussion the Board decided they needed more information regarding the repair. The motion and second was withdrawn. 

Chief of Police  Chief Shuebrook reported that he will need an executive session to discuss a personnel issue. 
SUPERVISORS 

Mr. Weller asked if there should be a burning ban in place. Mr. Yanos stated that was a question for the Fire Marshal. The Secretary will email the Fire Marshal. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

ADJOURNMENT& EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mrs. McGrath and seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session at 8:22PM.







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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